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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
This was our last full week of the Autumn Term before we finish for the Christmas holidays 
(1.30pm), and it has been a full week of curriculum learning mixed with preparations for the 
festivities and our Carol Concert.  
We came together as a school community, joined by Reverend Fletcher and our school 
Governors, for the Carol Concert on Thursday for what we consider one of the highlights of the 
term. Children, parents, carers, grandparents, staff and Governors of all faiths celebrated the 
message of Christmas and we retold the Christian story of Christmas through song in a truly 
uplifting act of togetherness. We can all take on the message of Christmas – one of embracing 
our inner child, showing kindness, enjoying things, letting the small things excite us and remain 
hopeful in difficult times. 
On Friday we came together for our last F Factor of the term and we congratulate our progress  
awards and attendance raffle winners. Many of our children have achieved a remarkable 100% 
attendance this term!  
 
We want to thank you for all your support this term and wish you a good rest! 
 
Mrs Aharon & Mrs Goodwin 
 
 

House Points 
Winners: 

 
   Willow  

 

Progress Awards 
 

 English Maths 

3 Walliams Olivia and Oliie Richie and Ioana 

3 Blyton Leila and Tiaan Andrei and Skyla 

4 Morpurgo William and Hannah James and Maria 

4 Rowling Blake and Abigail Luke and Lily 

5 Ridley Arianna and Pierce Saul and Alice 

5 Pullman Marcus and Anisia Luca and Sophie 

6 Rosen Alex and Naomi Benji and Evie 

6 Blackman Jacob and Isabella Tate and Sophie 

 

Gifts & Cards 
 

Mrs Aharon, Mrs Goodwin and all school staff would like to 
thank you for your kind words, cards and gifts – we are 
blessed to have such a wonderfully supportive school 
community.  
 
Our staff all work tirelessly, with passion and empathy, to 
ensure Fair Field has the best ENERGY for all the children 
and whilst it is not necessary, your tokens of appreciation 
are well received.   

Attendance Raffle 
 

Congratulations to all the 
children who were drawn from 

the raffle to scoop one of 
these prizes which included: 

keyrings, Smiggle pens, slime 
and table tennis bats & balls. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fair Field Superstars 

 
3 Walliams Ioana Oliver 

3 Blyton Frankie Ronnie 

4 Morpurgo   

4 Rowling Larissa Arjun 

5 Ridley Rayen Penny 

5 Pullman Ruby Seb 

6 Rosen Michaela  

6 Blackman Dawid Harrison 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
 
19th December 9am  Carol Concert    Parents welcome 
20th December    Non Uniform Day £1   All 
20th December    School closes at 1.40pm prompt  All 
 
Spring Term 2020 
 
7th January     First day of term for the children   All 
9th January     The Golden Pharaoh at the Saatchi Gallery Year 4 
15th January    Mini police visit     5 Ridley 
17th January    Mini police visit     5 Pullman 
27th January    Children’s mental health week   All 
28th January    Sports hall athletics     Year 3 & 4 
13th February    Pizza Express     Year 3 
17th – 21st February   HALF TERM      All 
26th February    Harry Potter Studios    Year 6 
 

New/changed dates are in red 

 

The Diamond book   
 

 
Congratulations to the following children for recognition of 

their fantastic work this week. 
 
 

3 Walliams 
Sienna, Gemma, 

Jake, Sienna, 
Hannah 

4 Morpurgo 
Magdalena, Freya 

5 Pullman 
Brooke, Marcus, 

Kliadas 

6 Rosen 
Naomi, Mia, 

Jenson, Ronnie 

3 Blyton 
Frankie, Leila Cady 

 

4 Rowling 
Larissa, Daisy, 

Georgi, Willow, Tiara, 
Ollie 

 

5 Ridley 
Ellie, Joni, Brooke, 

Nancy, Tia 

6 Blackman 
Luke, Harry, 

Bentley, Imogen, 
Scarlett, Sophie 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

Carol Concert photos 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Helping to 
create a 

cleaner Fair 
Field 

 
Thank you to 

all the children 
who have 

helped to look 
after our site 

this term – our 
litter pickers, 

Nature 
Nurturers and 
Eco Warriors. 

 
Next term we 
are looking at 
reducing our 
plastic waste 

and 
maximising 

opportunities to 
recycle. 

 
 

Respect Honesty Perseverance Kindness Forgiveness Inclusion 
 

 
 
 

Keep in Touch 
Email: admin@fairfield.herts.sch.uk Tel: 01923 856 341 
Fair Field Junior School    
Watford Road, 
Radlett, Hertforshire, WD7 8LU 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Volunteering 
 

Can you give 
up and hour to 
read with our 

children, or do 
you know a 

friend, 
grandparent or 
neighbour who 

would be 
interested?  

 
Contact the 
school for 

more 
information if 

you are 
interested.  

 
 

A note of Thanks 
 
The Governors would like to extend a HUGE shout out to our amazing PTA 
committee and volunteers for raising in excess of £4000 for the school this 
term. We are truly grateful. They were also gushing with praise with how 

wonderful the children performed at the Carol Concert. 
 

In turn we would also like to offer our appreciation as a school to all our 
governors and those who have volunteered their time to support the school 

this term. 
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